Caroline, 

I have reviewed the Wardell Armstrong Report on Ground Condition (ref: WM03368, August 2010) for this development application and my comments regarding the assessment of the risk to human health from land contamination are below. The EA should be consulted on the risk assessment to controlled waters if they havent been already. 

This report highlights several phases of investigation and preliminary remedial recommendations. I cannot recommend discharging this condition as there are further investigation and assessment of the risk to human health works required: 

Ground gas risk in the former tip area
There is a former area of filled ground which has been identified to the north of the site. Contamination has been identified in this area within the shallow made ground. The soils in this made ground area contain wood, timber, decaying vegetation and the ground gas risk assessment which has been undertaken is not sufficient to quantify the ground gas regime in this area and the potential risk to human health. The risk to human health through direct contact or uptake of plants has been addressed through the recommendations for clean cover. The details of this will need to be included in the remediation strategy / method statement. 

Area adjacent to the petrol station / garage

It has been concluded that there is no risk from the petrol station but this should be confirmed through site investigation works. The Marlstone rock formation is a potentially water bearing strata running towards the River Cherwell. This is a potential pathway for mobile off-site contaminants related to this potentially contaminative land use onto the site. As the proposed development in this area is sensitive, some intrusive investigation in this area should be undertaken or further clarification on this risk assessment should be requested. 

Risk from pesticides
The risk from pesticides is referred to in conceptual site model. It is not clear what assessment of this risk has been undertaken. I would also recommend requesting that this risk is clarified. 
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